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610 – 1945 Hamilton Street 

REGINA SK  S4P 2C7 
 
 
 

February 14, 2023 
 
 
Kristen Schulz 
kristen@secondstreet.org  
 
 
Dear Kristen Schulz: 
 
RE:  Your Access to Information Request Number ER021-2223G 
 
Thank you for your access to information request received in this office on January 20, 2023. In 
accordance with section 2-28(3) of The Legislation Act, the effective date of receipt is January 23, 
2023. The request is for the following: 
 
“Please provide documentation on the impact to the province's electricity system and ratepayers due 
to the federal government's decision to require 100% of all passenger cars and trucks sold by 2035 to 
be zero emission. Please be sure to include any estimates or analysis on changes necessary to power 
generation needs, transmission requirements, local distribution infrastructure, household upgrades 
and the cost to consumers. Please also provide copies of any materials provided to the federal 
government related to this topic and their announcement. The time frame for this request is March 1, 
2021 to present.” 
 
This is to advise you that the record(s) you wish to access do not exist in the Ministry of Energy and 
Resources. For your information, this notification has been provided pursuant to clause 7(2)(e) of The 
Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act. 
 
If you would like to exercise your right to request a review of this decision, you may do so by 
completing a “Request for Review” form and forwarding it to the Saskatchewan Information and 
Privacy Commissioner within one year of this notice. Your completed form can be sent to #503 – 1801 
Hamilton Street, REGINA SK  S4P 4B4. This form is available at the same location which you applied for 
access or by contacting the Office of the Information and Privacy Commissioner at (306) 787-8350.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact me by email at erprivacyandaccess@gov.sk.ca or by phone 
306-510-2869.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Cory Rainville  
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